

Cambridge Minor Hockey Association



Minutes for: CMHA Monthly General Meeting		Date Jun-3-2025	Time 7:00 PM	Location City Hall
Meeting Called By	Jason Pembleton			
Type of Meeting	CMHA Board Meeting - June 3, 2025			
Attendance	Jason Pembleton	Bryce Butler	Becca Kadar	
	Ted Jefferies	Michael Scott	Jeff Pys	
	Todd Williams	Chris Miranda	Cheryl Podger	
	Shona Majuery	Larry Kitzman	Elisa Brewer-Singh	
	Chris Rose			
Regrets	John Morton	Shawn Dekker	Dave Caldwell	
	Krista Donaldson			
Absent	Gord McGrath			
Guests				
Special Presentation				
Welcome	Jason Pembleton	called the meeting to order at	7:02 PM	
Treasurer's Report				
Dave Caldwell	*Ongoing discussions regarding budget and registration fees			
Association Report	*Discussion regarding the positions available for election at the AGM, those standing, those not up for election, and those who submitted nominations prior			
	*Based on transfer requests, it is important to note that it appears a number of players have switched to the Advanced Local League offered by HMHA			
	*Review and approval of a request for a special occasion jersey for the U16 AAA team			
	*As far as we know currently - Preston Aud renovations are still on schedule for completion			
Travel Report	*Discussion regarding excessive refunds for travel teams this year and the reasoning - teams were provided an additional practice with their carding fees however still budgeted for ice; closer attention will need to be paid			
	*On initial review of the tryout numbers we were surprised to see the number of imports at the A/AA and B/BB levels; there were a lot more than what was anticipated - we will require future discussions about this and whether we need to implement residency restrictions			
	*There was a discussion regarding the potential for a development role - considered a Director of High Performance - this would be focused on the upper AAA levels providing supervision, guidance, and mentorship			
	*U18 A/AA struggled to roster players - the coach will continue to recruit and we may need to hold an additional tryout in the fall if needed			
Ted Jefferies	*Ongoing discussions regarding concerns about the rep jersey purchase policy			
House League Report	*Discussion and proposed solutions for budget issues			
Bryce Butler				
Fundraising/Marketing Report	*There have been requests from teams to do sponsor stickers on helmets - after discussion this was declined based on the inability to streamline it as well as concerns about the voiding of safety warranties with any alterations			
Elisa Brewer-Singh				
Sponsorship Report	*Nothing to Report			
Elisa Brewer-Singh				
Equipment Report	*Nothing to Report			
Gord McGrath				
Safe Hockey Rep	*Nothing to Report			
Todd Williams				

Safe Hockey Rec Chris Rose	*Nothing to Report					
Officials Report Shawn Dekker	*Shawn has ordered the leather books for the timekeepers *Discussions regarding the deduction applied to on and off ice officials					
Hockey School Larry Kitzman	*Nothing to Report					
Volunteers Report Krista Donaldson	*Nothing to Report					
New Business / Open Discussion						
Adjournment	Motion to adjourn	Michael Scott	Second	Ted Jefferies	Carried	
Next Meeting	TBD	Location				TBD